
Enfield Board of Selectmen 

Enfield, New Hampshire 

 

NON-PUBLIC MINUTES of April 16, 2007 

 
Board of Selectmen:  Curtis Payne, Chairman; Rebecca S. Stewart; Donald J. Crate, Sr. 

 

Administrative Staff:  Steven Schneider, Town Manager; Alisa D. Bonnette, Recording 

Secretary 

 

Others: Francis Bill 

 

NON-PUBLIC SESSION 

 

 

Mr. Payne moved to enter non-public session at 8:39 PM; RSA 91-A:3 II (c) & (d); Mrs. Stewart 

seconded.  Roll call vote:  Mr. Payne – aye, Mrs. Stewart – aye, Mr. Crate – aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Property Tax Abatement Request: 

The Board discussed the abatement request of Francis Bill.   

 

Mrs. Stewart moved to grant the abatement; Mr. Crate seconded, vote unanimous. 

 

Lease of Whitney Hall Auditorium: 

The Board discussed the use and possible lease of the Whitney Hall Auditorium.  The Town’s 

Attorney has been consulted. 

 

It was suggested that the fees and scheduling be left up to the Town Manager.  The Board also 

spoke about whether the Town is ready for someone to take over the Auditorium and use it 

exclusively. 

 

Mr. Schneider will contact Mr. Coons and Mr. Mandell further.  The Board tabled this issue. 

 

Mr. Payne moved to come out of non-public session at 9:05 PM; Mr. Crate seconded, vote 

unanimous. 

 

 

 


